

Saddleworth District Community Association. Inc.

Saddleworth Peak Body.

April 11th 2017 CFS Meeting Room

Welcome: B. Coupar: D. Gibbs. J. Robson. D. Miller: S. Humphries: K. Klem: R & M Height; Vince Stivala : Claire Noack : A. Nourse: P & R Richardson

Apologies: J Schulz. D. Williams. Steph Morris:

Acceptance of Minutes from the March 2017 Meeting. With the amendment that B. Coupar was in attendance.

Mvd M. Highet Sec: R. Height

Business Arising

- Old School building. Two appraisals have been done by Landmark - \$25-35 thousand & Ray White \$40- 50 thousand recommended to put on market at \$49,000. not decision made yet - looking at going with Ray white \$49K commission around \$6700 , with the profit going to doing up the façade of the Museum. Within a month a decision to be hopefully made. If there is a quorum at the next meeting.
- RSL Building, as of 5th April, no further movement on demolition. The Electricity will be disconnected on Thursday before Easter, and should go ahead after that. Flower pot out the front to be moved.
- Cemetery Fence, new quote to have some of the old fence mended, Martin Smith, has had a look at the fence and he can mend the fence as is- straighten the mesh \$500 – but put a decorative entrance fence up. After discussion:

Prop S. Humphries that we go with Martins quote, and also look into putting a winged steel entrance gateway after we have checked if they culvert can be widened. Sec. D. Miller Crd. . Get prices for metal fence. And see if Martin will work with this.

Marrabel Rd: Creek wash – this has had some filling replaced. Wash outs every where,, Council understaffed to get all these jobs done.

- Curb at Post Office.- the whole main street there is curbing to be done – must be done get onto Council to get this done
- ATM availability- Gilbert Valley Hotel proprietors, are happy for anyone to use this during open hours on weekend or week days.
- Notice Boards – Permission has been granted from Vater company to put the Notice board on the fence between the butcher shop and the Post Office, but we would need to put a small roof to protect it.

Correspondence.

LoI Hill Country Cabinet on 4th April with Jay Weatherill

Caroline Fleming DPTI Roadworks Permit Application #10115 (Applicant)

Asset Grant application form. (Peak Body not eligible)

Finance Reports for each section to be distributed Accounts Balanced.

Distributed the Catering Funds to Institute, Winkler Park , Rec Grounds \$464 each.

Mvd. R. Richardson That Finance Report be accepted and that the Insurance be paid \$243.30 Crd. Sec. M. Height. Crd.

General Business

1. Proposed Garden Group – Insurance has been taken out and we need to do an Induction with volunteers, Ron will do the induction – and work with those willing to help with the work – Safety Vest have been given to Ron too.
2. Anzac day – Traffic proposal plan has been approved. Plan will be activated for future years. Pastor Leon and Frank Reed organised. PA system borrowed from Primary School.
3. Plans for RSL Site and funding. Notice in newsletter asking for designs for the site. Liaise with council, after demolition.
4. A.G.M. August 1st Date and Guest Speaker.

Agenda Items:

- Painting of Silos in Saddleworth, Roy Blight has a contact. Speak to Roy.
- Information Pack: Work in progress.
- Basket Ball Pole on weekend.

Reports

- Winkler Park: No report.
- Institute: All going well.
- Rec Ground: hoping for a big weekend over Easter.
- Xmas Party: & Town Garage Sale: No further information on either. Large container for Xmas Decorations, Rosie to buy 5 large ones, and pay from Xmas party funds.
- Bingo: Plans for the participants to go to Hahndorf on 7th December to the chocolate factory. Mvd. John Robson that the trip to Woodside and Hahndorf go ahead : Sec. S. Humphries. Crd.
Average 20 people attending per session. Thank you to Tonya and Rob for continuing this community event.
- Historical Society. Moving towards selling the school – selling only option. Working at cleaning displays – good comments. Black springs Lutheran community visited – to see their donation in position.

- Scouts. Will have some Anzac Day involvement: Scouts are Looking for people to help with scouts.
- Pole Painting - tried to ring people to come to a meeting – want them finished by end of April.
- Meeting closed at 9.20 pm

Next Meeting May 2nd 7.30 PM at CFS meeting room.

: